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TORONTO POLICE SERVICES BOARD 
 

CORONERS’ INQUESTS 

APPROVED July 21, 2016 Minute No: P174/16 

REVIEWED (R) AND/OR 
AMENDED (A) 

  

REPORTING REQUIREMENT  

LEGISLATION Police Services Act, R.S.O. 1990, c.P.15, as 
amended, s. 31(1)(c). 
Coroners Act, R.S.O. 1990, c. C-37. 

DERIVATION Minute No: C161/93 
Minute No: P496/95 

 
The interest of the Toronto Police Services Board at Coroners’ inquest proceedings is to 
ensure that all the relevant information surrounding the death is fully explored with a 
view to supporting recommendations directed at preventing deaths in similar 
circumstances. The Board recognizes that in addition to making recommendations 
directed towards the Service or the Board, Coroners’ juries can also make 
recommendations directed to other organizations that could impact policing. 
 
City Council has directed the City of Toronto Legal Services Division not to represent 
individual police officers in any future inquests, with the exception of situations where 
the conduct of the officer is not in question or an issue, and to assess, on a case-by-
case basis, whether joint legal representation of the Chief of Police and the Police 
Services Board, or representing only the Chief or the Board at future inquests, is 
appropriate on the circumstances of the case. 
 
It is, therefore, the policy of the Toronto Police Services Board that: 
 
1. Upon being notified of an inquest, the Board will request City of Toronto Legal 

Services Division to prepare a report to the Board. 
 
2. City of Toronto Legal Services Division will review the merits of each case and 

advise the Board about any concerns related to the conduct of the police officers 
and recommend whether the Board, the Chief and the Officers can have joint or 
separate representation. 
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3. Unless otherwise directed by the Board, the Chair is authorized to provide 
instructions on behalf of the Board to the City of Toronto Legal Services Division, as 
required during the inques. 

 
4. Within six months of the release of the jury’s recommendation, the Chief of Police 

will report to the Board on all of the jury recommendations that impact policing. 
 
5. The Board Administrator will forward the Board's response to the Coroner. 
 
 


